Minutes SMPTO Meeting
November 4, 2010
I. Call to order/Welcome
17 people in attendance (this includes all 6 board members, Mrs. Adams and Mrs. Trostle)
II. Principal Reports 
Mrs. Adams thanked the PTO for their hard work on the Halloween party.  It was very organized and fun for the IFEC kids.  She also mentioned that conferences are coming up the week of the 18th at IFEC. 
III. Treasurer’s Report
This month the PTO has paid for field trips, teacher grants, box top prizes, and the Halloween party. We have made money from the Gertrude Hawk fundraiser and vintage spirit wear. 

IV. Chair/Committee Reports
a. IFEC Halloween Party recap 
The party was an outstanding success. Thanks to Coralita Wilson for all of her hard work in organizing. Thanks to all the parent volunteers.  Everyone had a lot of fun.  One suggestion was to have prewritten/preprinted stickers for the students when they arrive rather than writing them out there. Also, perhaps the PTO can find ones that stick better since the ones this year fell off easily. 
b. Box Tops
Thanks for the great response to the Halloween contest. The winning classrooms were Mrs. Lauchle’s class at IFEC and Mrs. Deck’s class at Rice. The contest itself brought in $1,175.40.  That’s 11, 764 box tops in only 4 weeks of collection!  So far this school year, IFEC has collected $825 worth and Rice $1,624 worth of box tops.  There was discussion of the next contest at IFEC with the winning homeroom being able to do the climbing wall at BSHS.  Meryl will follow through with Mrs. Garman. 
c. Gertrude Hawk recap (candy delivered Nov. 12: 9am-1pm)
This sale grossed $38,000 with our net being half and online orders not added yet.  Discussion was made of doing this candy sale again next year since it is such a great moneymaker. 
d. Fall Book Fair (Rice Elem - Nov. 15-18)
This fair will be for parents only during conferences from 4-7:30pm in the cafeteria. Parents can sign up for volunteer shifts on the PTO website.  Teacher wish lists will be available at the fair. General information on the books that will be available was sent home with students this week and there is some information on the website. There will be a parents/kids book fair at IFEC in the spring.  

e. Spirit Sale 
Order forms will be coming home shortly. 

V. Calendar dates

a. Breakfast with Santa (Dec. 18)
There are different times starting at 8am. The breakfasts fill up quickly so parents should sign up early.  Tiffany Sunday is in charge of organizing this program. 
b. Secret Santa (Nov.30-Dec.3)
Heather Rohrbaugh is in charge of organizing this event.  She explained what it was (kids shop for gifts for their family).  Discussion was made regarding the order form and limiting the number of gifts to immediate family only.  All gifts are $1. There was also discussion regarding students bringing their own bags. The class schedule regarding Secret Santa will go out in mid-November. Volunteers will be needed.  Set-up will be the Monday before Thanksgiving. 
VI. Open Floor 
Susan Ritter gave information on the teacher grants that have been given out this month (floor mats, games for 5th grade, math website, and pulse oximeter).  Susan also gave out information on the student directory.  A parent volunteer, Shirley, will be compiling all of the information.  The PTO will be sending it out online only (specifics on that to be figured out shortly).  Also, the teacher appreciation gifts were mentioned – popcorn for November and cocoa/cider for December. 
VII. Adjournment at 7:50pm. 
The next meeting will be Thursday, December 2, 2010 in IFEC Library 
